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In today’s final assembly for 2019, I briefly reviewed the year's highlights, announced more 2020 student leadership 
appointments, outlined key agendas for next year and made important staff announcements.

Academically, there has been much to celebrate this year. We await with interest the achievements of the Class of 
2019 – the final BGS cohort to complete the QCS Test. I congratulated the current Year 11s and their teachers for 
pioneering the mandated changes to the Queensland Certificate of Education and for addressing the demands of 
new curricula and assessment regime.

I commended all students who won General Merits, Certificates of Merit and subject prizes this year. Brisbane 
Grammar School has a healthy academic culture, and these awards are challenging to win. There are many 
students with consistent results who should be proud of their all-round performance. 

I reminded the boys that next year will see further opportunities to commit to academic, co-curricular and 
student wellbeing agendas. I encouraged them to look carefully at their reports and plan their goals. BGS aims for 
every student to take his learning and co-curricular performances seriously and strive for his personal best in all 
endeavours. 

Next year presents a new challenge for all of us. The achievements of 2019, while a source of fulfilment, will be 
immaterial as drivers of future achievement. Boys will need to start again, build success and earn respect. 

New leaders will appear with new dreams and the student body must join with them to forge better outcomes. The 
possibilities for success depend on their bold and determined support of the same School Values that have made 
BGS successful for over 150 years. 

I am pleased to announce the following student leadership appointments for 2020:

Activity Captain Vice Captain

Cricket TBC TBC 

Debating Lewis Luck Will Chapman

Music Sebastian Vu Ben Allison (Srings and Orchestras)

Imraan Jhetam (Bands)

Will McEniery (Choirs)

Rowing Hugh Weightman Jono Cooke

Sailing Hugo Gandhi Sam Wolrige

Swimming Angus Whittome Henry Sommerville

Volleyball Ethan Stamatellos Ben Allison

On behalf of the students, I thanked all staff for their dedicated efforts this year. Their belief in each student and in 
the value of a BGS education is the foundation of the School’s success. They have done an exceptional job and we 
are very fortunate to have men and women of such professional dedication and moral standing in our community.

In closing, I updated the student body on staff changes. We said goodbye to the following staff: 

• Ms Linda Brook (Maths)

• Mr Ron Cochrane (Director of Sport)

• Mrs Anne Crossan (Student Counsellor)

• Ms Sharni Folland (English and Drama)

• Mrs Janet Grice (Science and Chemistry)

• Ms Heather Hamilton (Executive Director – Advancement and Community Relations) 

• Mr Matt Smith (Geography)

Headmaster 
Anthony Micallef
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The following staff will remain in positions of added responsibility in 2020: 

• Ms Rebecca Campbell (Acting Head of Middle School)

• Mr Paul Kenny (Acting Head of Years 5 and 6)

• Mr Justin Shears (Acting Assistant Head of Years 5 and 6)

• Ms Jacqui Zervos (Executive Director – Educational Innovation)

 
The following staff assume positions of added responsibility in the Sport Department:

• Mr Adam Bloch (Coordinator of Performance Development)

• Mr John Clancy (Director of PE, Sport and Activities)

• Mr Greg Di-Losa (Assistant Director of Sport)

• Mr Matt Logan (Assistant Head of Physical Education) 

• Mr Glenn McFarlane (Head of Activities) 

I also acknowledge the following academic appointments:

• Mr Peter Fas (General Maths Moderator)

• Ms Claire Pepper-Rogers (Assistant Head of Geography)

• Mr Jeff Price (Earth and Environmental Science Moderator)

• Mrs Courtney Rubira (Chemistry Moderator)

• Ms Rebecca Haskmann (French Moderator)

• Ms Anne O’Rourke (Japanese Moderator)

• Mrs Grace Donaldson (Latin Moderator)

Additional subject moderators will be appointed next week.

After a demanding year and a busy term, I wish everyone – staff, parents and students – a very pleasant, safe and 
relaxing holiday. 

I look forward to welcoming you back in 2020.
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2020 School Fee Accounts
In mid-December, the School will be emailing 2020 fee accounts.

If your circumstances have changed and you wish to amend your payment method for next year, please complete 
the fee instalment nomination form and return it to BGS Accounts before the end of the school year (Friday 29 
November 2019).

For example, if you wish to change:

• from annual upfront instalment to monthly or quarterly;

• from monthly to quarterly or annual upfront; or

• from quarterly to monthly or annual upfront.

The fee instalment nomination form can be downloaded here. Instalments may be changed without incurring a 
fee by Friday 29 November 2019. An administration fee of $160 will be charged for changes after this date.

Direct debit from your savings account is also available on monthly accounts. This form can be downloaded here. 

Please contact BGS Accounts if you have any questions.

 
2020 Payment Dates 
Instalment type Issue Date Payment Date
Annual December 2019 15 February 2020

Quarterly

Term 1 December 2019 15 February 2020

Term 2 21 April 2020 5 May 2020

Term 3 14 July 2020 28 July 2020

Term 4 6 October 2020 20 October 2020

Monthly

February 2020 December 2019 15 February 2020

March to November First of each month 15th of each month

Payment via MyGrammar
All fee statements issued to parents this year are available via MyGrammar. Your receipt and transaction history 
are also available via MyGrammar.

School fee payments can also be made via MyGrammar by clicking ‘Make a Payment’. Visa, MasterCard, and 
American Express are accepted, with no surcharge. You can, if you choose, securely store your card details on your 
account for future use. Your card details will only be visible to our bank, not School staff.

An instructional document explaining how to make payments via MyGrammar can be accessed here.

If you experience any difficulties in accessing this information, please contact ICT staff at  
ictadmin@brisbanegrammar.com or (07) 3834 5777.

Alternative Payment Options 
Brisbane Grammar School is pleased to offer various payment options to our parents.

Edstart is an easy, flexible and low-cost way to pay for your son’s education over an extended period of time, up 
to five years after your son finishes school. Edstart also allows you to fund boarding fees, amounts in arrears and 
additional charges such as the technology levy, camps and excursions, and voluntary contributions. 

Please click here to apply online. Once approved, Edstart will pay the School the invoice amount due. You will 
then make regular monthly, fortnightly or weekly payments to Edstart.

Please note that in providing information about Edstart, we do not provide any recommendations, brokering or 
advice services. BGS does not receive referral fees, commissions or other remuneration from Edstart.

If you have any queries, please contact Edstart on 1300 139 445 or chat with their team at contact@edstart.com.au.

Kay Goodwin 
Director of Finance

http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/Enrolments/Fees/Documents/fee_instalment_nomination_form.pdf
http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/Enrolments/Fees/Documents/direct_debit_form_and_agreement_pdf.pdf
mailto:ictadmin%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=
https://edstart.com.au/brisbanegrammarschool
mailto:contact%40edstart.com.au?subject=
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I offer my sincere thanks to the student body for the way they have finished their 2019 school year. The boys have 
worked hard and are well deserving of their summer holiday. 

2020 Term 1 Key Dates

To assist with your family’s preparation in the new year, I have included key dates for 2020 Term 1 below.

Note that some 2020 Year 12 boys will start school on different days due to involvement in the Years 5 and 7 
Induction programs. Head of Year Nick Holland will contact these boys in a separate communication before the 
start of Term 1. 

Monday 27 January Australia Day Holiday

Tuesday 28 January New Student Orientation
Boarding Houses open at 12.30pm

Wednesday 29 January Start of Term

Friday 3 April End of Term

Saturday 4 April Boarding Houses close at 12.30pm

2020 Mobile Usage Policy Change

Thank you to all families who provided valuable feedback regarding mobile phone usage of senior students. 

I have reviewed feedback with Student Wellbeing Team, and the following changes will be implemented at the 
start of 2020 Term 1.

Years 9 to 12 students can bring phones to school, but cannot carry phones on them during the school day. All 
phones are to be placed in lockers before Tutor Group each day. Students can check phones at their locker during 
break times, but phones are not permitted in the playground. 

Following these changes, earphones will also not be permitted during the school day. Boys can continue to use 
earphones while travelling to and from school. 

Boys were informed of these upcoming changes earlier in the term, but it is important that you are also aware of 
the changing expectations. 

Thank you for supporting Brisbane Grammar School in 2019. The partnership between the School, parents and the 
community continues to be a significant aspect of the success of BGS.

I hope you and your family have a wonderful festive season and I look forward to working with you again in 2020.

Deputy Headmaster – Students
David Carroll



6BGS Newsletter  |  Students

Director of Student Wellbeing Programs
Philippa Douglas
During Term 4, the Student Wellbeing program provided many wonderful experiences for boys. I would like to 
share a few highlights that reflect the diversity of the program.

 
Year 5 Health and Wellbeing Expo

During recent student wellbeing lessons, Year 5 boys created a Health and Wellbeing Expo to explore the role of 
food in a healthy lifestyle and how food affects physical and mental wellbeing. 

Working in pairs, boys researched a topic before displaying their findings on the gallery walk – a learning display 
set up in the classroom for the expo. The event culminated in a high-energy and competitive quiz on health and 
wellbeing, which included key questions from each display.  

Public Purpose | Christmas Giving

In recent weeks, the Middle School Public Purpose program has had a Christmas focus.

Our annual St Vincent de Paul Christmas hamper drive was successful once again, with students filling 26 
hampers to support refugee families in Brisbane this Christmas. An assortment of food and gifts were donated, 
as well as soaps made by boys in the Year 7 Learn to Lead program. This initiative continues the School’s long-
standing relationship with St Vincent de Paul, with the support of our generous community.

The Middle School community also extended their support to Moogerah farmers, who are currently struggling 
with the recent bushfires and drought. Christmas hampers travelled with the Year 6 boys on their way to 
Moogerah last week, before Outdoor Education staff delivered them to the Boonah Ambulance Station and the 
Salvation Army tent at the Boonah Showgrounds Critical Response Centre. The hampers will be distributed to 
local families in need. 
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Year 5 boys also showed their appreciation for rural farmers in support of Rural Aid’s annual Christmas Card 
Farmer Mailout. Boys created Christmas cards to wish farmers and their families a Merry Christmas and to 
express gratitude for everything they do for their communities. The BGS community wishes our farmers a Merry 
Christmas in these tough times.

Thank you to everyone who supported these important public purpose initiatives. Your kindness and generosity 
are appreciated.

Leadership

Last week saw Year 11 boys embark on their first official leadership training for their roles as Prefects and Form 
Seniors in 2020.  The seminars created a space for students to think more deeply about what leadership means and 
how they can become authentic, active role models who serve with humility, grace, kindness and selflessness. 

Here is some feedback provided by boys:

"The physical and interactive tasks were extremely interesting and metaphorically related well to the pressure that will be 
coming up next year; for example, the name-memorising activity."

"The session was incredibly helpful in communicating not only the expectations of us, but also the jobs and boundaries."

"I learned how important being a form senior actually is – having a positive influence on younger boys’ lives."

I would like to sincerely thank the BGS community for their continued support throughout the year. I wish 
everyone an enjoyable, relaxing and safe holiday. 

2020 ACER Scholarship Test | Applications Open

Brisbane Grammar School has a long and proud tradition of offering scholarships and bursaries to boys who 
have demonstrated they have the potential to derive great benefit from a BGS education.

Trustees’ Scholarships are awarded based on demonstrated academic excellence of boys commencing  
Year 7 in 2021. Applicants are assessed on their performance on the annual Australian Council for Educational 
Research Scholarship Test and their willingness to contribute to the wider school program. 

The ACER Scholarship Test will be held at BGS on Saturday 29 February 2020. Registration is only available 
online here and will incur a cost of $130. Registration will close at midnight AEDST Monday 10 February 2020. 

Full details of the School’s scholarship and bursary programs are available here. For additional information, 
please contact the Enrolments Office on (07) 3834 5200.

Jamie Smith 
Director of Enrolments

http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/Enrolments/ScholarshipsandBursaries/Pages/Scholarship-Exam-Registration.aspx
http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/Enrolments/ScholarshipsandBursaries/Pages/default.aspx
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$40,240
Thank you Year 12 Parents 

for your contribution to the 2019 YGB!

2019 Year Group Bursary Balance

$14,652,614  
raised in total for the Bursary Fund

Goal 
$20M 

by 2020

195 Current Parents 
raised $325,978 for 
their sons’ Year Group 
Bursary (YGB)

$8,0002026 YGB

2025 YGB $17,500

2024 YGB $37,000

2023 YGB $55,040

2022 YGB $47,102

2021 YGB $70,107

2019 YGB $40,240

2020 YGB $51,162

Students benefitted  
from bursaries in 201943Please click on the relevant Year Group above to offer your support.

Brisbane Grammar School students benefit enormously from the generosity of current 
and past parents, Old Boys, Trustees and staff. Bursaries play a vital role in fostering the 
diversity that is fundamental to a BGS education, giving students a firsthand understanding 
of different cultures, backgrounds, religions and means.

Please help more boys fulfil their potential by supporting your son’s Year Group Bursary.

$109,087
In 2019, parents contributed

Voluntary contributions
Tax deductible donations on fee statements are allocated 

to the year group of the eldest son at the School
(unless parents split donations between more than one 

son’s peer year).

The year in which a student will graduate 
is their ‘peer year’.

Click here to find out more about the 2019 Annual Appeal.

This Christmas, Give the Gift of Education

https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2026
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2026
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2025
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2025
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2024
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2024
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2023
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2023
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2022
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2022
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2021
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2021
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2019
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2019
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2020
https://fundraise.brisbanegrammar.com/event/2020
https://www.brisbanegrammar.com/OurCommunity/bgsgiving/Pages/2019-Annual-Appeal.aspx
https://www.brisbanegrammar.com/OurCommunity/bgsgiving/Pages/2019-Annual-Appeal.aspx
https://www.brisbanegrammar.com/OurCommunity/bgsgiving/Pages/2019-Annual-Appeal.aspx
https://www.brisbanegrammar.com/OurCommunity/bgsgiving/Pages/2019-Annual-Appeal.aspx
https://www.brisbanegrammar.com/OurCommunity/bgsgiving/Pages/2019-Annual-Appeal.aspx
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Co-Curriculur

BGS First XI v Wanderers
The annual game between the BGS First XI squad and the Wanderers was played at Northgate on Wednesday.

The toss was won by the Wanderers, who chose to bat first on a good deck. They scored 8/269 from 50 overs.

Will Sheedy produced the best bowling results for BGS, with 2/35 from eight overs. Other commendable figures 
were Hugh Weibgen with 1/46 from eight overs; and Toby Matthews and Angus Tolhurst, who both had 1/21 from 
four overs.

Some good fielding was mixed with dropped catches, which enabled the Wanderers to accrue their score. 

After lunch, the BGS team went about their batting in pursuit of the 270 total. With some good strike rotation and 
three solid partnerships (66, 77, 43) at the top of the order, the First XI squad were going well at the second drinks 
break, with 2/165 off 34 overs.

A tighter line of bowling saw the team struggle to maintain the previous run rate. While batting the 50 overs out, 
we finished the innings at 9/238 – 32 runs short.

Matthew Lockhart opened the innings and scored an impressive 122 from 140 balls. Handy contributions at the 
top of the order came from Connor Nowlan, 24 from 36; Hugh Couper, 24 from 47 and Robbie Sanders, 21 from 38.

The Cricket program will now take a break over the holiday period and return for the Tri-Grammar Festival in 
Sydney from Sunday 12 to Saturday 18 January 2020. This tournament will see the First XI squad playing games 
against Sydney and Melbourne Grammar Schools, accompanied by our Senior Development Squad.

 

Cricket

Trevor Irvine 
Director of Cricket
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Test Breakfast Wrap Up
The annual Willow Club Test Breakfast was back on the calendar this year, at Tattersalls on Friday 22 November 
and coincided with the return of the First Test to the Gabba. 

Attendees were entertained by a sterling partnership between former Australian cricketer and now commentator 
Melanie Jones OAM and former Australian batsman and wicketkeeper Wayne ‘Flipper’ Phillips.

A highlight of the morning was Ron Cochrane’s standing ovation to recognise his outstanding contribution 
over four decades to BGS Cricket. Thank you to all who were able to attend, with a special thank you to Greg 
Malone and the BGS Alumni and Community Relations team of Carla Hardy and Karen Scott for organising this 
important event.

Willow Club Support Group

2020 Volunteers
After some difficult conditions this year, the canteen and barbecue will be in full swing next year. Northgate’s 
recent upgrades and new amenities establish it as a standout facility. 

Your assistance in the canteen or barbecue during the 2020 Cricket season is greatly appreciated. This is our main 
source of funding and allows us to invest back into the BGS Cricket program. All volunteers are most welcome, 
with even a short amount of time being of great assistance.

We wish the community all the best for a safe and happy holiday season.

Willow Club 2020 Cricket Season Launch 
Please join us to celebrate the 2020 BGS Cricket season launch on Friday 14 February at the Garden Marquee, 
Victoria Park Golf Complex. The event is a parent only function and will run from 6.30pm to 10.00pm. 

Justin Beirne 
Willow Club President
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Swimming
Holiday Training
Training will continue with normal Term 4 training times until Friday 13 December and will resume on Monday 
13 January 2020.

2020 Events

Monday 20 January – 
Wednesday 22 January 

7.00am Monday – 
4.00pm Wednesday

Senior Swim Camp  
(Years 7 – 12)

Sunshine 
Coast

Wednesday 22 January – 
Friday 24 January 

6.30am – 8.30am Swim Clinic  
(Year 5 – 7)

BGS

Friday 31 January 2.10pm – 7.00pm BGS Championship Chandler

Friday 7 February 4.30pm – 6.30pm (Junior)
6.30pm – 8.30pm (Senior)

GPS Meet Chandler

Friday 14 February 4.30pm – 6.30pm (Junior)
6.30pm – 8.30pm (Senior)

GPS Meet Chandler

Friday 21 February 4.30pm – 6.30pm (Junior)
6.30pm – 8.30pm (Senior)

GPS Meet Chandler

Friday 28 February 3.30pm – 5.30pm BGS Grammar Only Night BGS

Friday 6 March 8.30am – 12.30pm (Junior) Junior GPS Championship Chandler

Friday 6 March 2.30pm – 6.00pm (Senior) GPS Championship Chandler

Friday 6 March 7.00pm – 9.00pm End-of-season celebration BGS

2020 Years 5, 6 and 7 Swimming Clinic | Wednesday 22 – Thursday 24 January 2020 
The annual Years 5, 6 and 7 swimming clinic will be held at the BGS Indoor Sports Centre during the final week of 
the Christmas school holidays (Wednesday 22 January – Thursday 24 January). Please click here to register.

The clinic is an excellent opportunity for boys interested in trying out for the Swimming team to accelerate their 
preparation. It also allows new BGS students to familiarise themselves with the School, staff and peers. 

Sessions will involve stroke technique, land training and race practice. Boys who are also involved in BGS Cricket 
clinics are reminded that there will be a bus from BGS to cricket games on the morning of Wednesday 22 January 
after completing their swimming session. 
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Art Support Group
Welcome Meeting | Friday 31 January 
The Art Support Group extends a warm welcome to all new BGS parents. Do you want to know what the Art 
Support Group does? Do you have a love for all things art? 

Please come along and join us as at the welcome meeting as we start our 2020 planning. The meeting will be held 
on Friday 31 January 2020 at 9.00am in the Woolcock Room. Following the meeting, BGS Art Curator Stewart 
Service will give a talk in the David Malouf AO Gallery, located in The Lilley Centre.

For further information, please contact Art Support Group Secretary Kylie Tolhurst at kylietolhurst@bigpond.com 
or 0431 165 857.

Kylie Tolhurst  
Art Support Group Secretary

mailto:kylietolhurst%40bigpond.com?subject=
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Acting Head of Middle School
Rebecca Campbell
The Middle School Presentation Afternoon was a wonderful way to celebrate student achievements, while 
reflecting on the highlights of 2019. 

Congratulations to all boys who received awards and well done to boys who performed on stage. These significant 
events require a collective effort, and once again showcased the dedication of our Middle School community. I 
sincerely thank all staff involved in organising the Middle School Presentation Afternoon and thank parents and 
friends who attended this very special event. 

Class lists for next year are being finalised and will be communicated to 2020 Years 6 and 7 families during the 
holidays. Our 2020 Year 8 boys will receive their class allocation on the first day of school, in line with our Senior 
School. It is important to note that classes are optimally designed, considerating a range of factors, including 
academic needs and social dynamics. 

The Middle School has enjoyed another rewarding year. I wish our Year 8 cohort well as they move into the Senior 
School, and I wish our departing students all the best in their future endeavours. I also thank our departing staff, 
Mr Matt Smith and Mrs Lindy Mackintosh for their contributions to our Middle School community and wish Ms 
Anna Sanderson well as she embarks on her parental leave. 

I hope all families enjoy a safe and relaxing holiday, and I look forward to welcoming boys back to BGS in 2020. 
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Middle School Library
Accelerated Reader

Years 5 and 6 readers have had a very rewarding year in 2019. Boys commenced or continued their BGS reading 
journey in their English classes. An integral part of this is the Accelerated Reader program, which assists boys 
by developing their literacy skills and providing motivation to read more books. At the completion of a quiz on 
books read, boys receive points. As boys reach milestones, they receive small rewards to mark their achievements. 

Many boys accrued more than 200 points over 
the course of the year – a fabulous achievement! 
Congratulations to Lachie Bellamy, Max Butler, 
Michael Bryan, Alex Carter, Michael Dore, 
Joseph Huang, Harvey Munday, Ferdi Rombola, 
Jack Van Der Westhuizen, Blaire Xu, Jack Yuan, 
Will Yuen.

Special mention to Nick Carroll (776 points), 
Eugene Erng (651 points), Liam Liang (797 
points) and Arthur Young (973 points) for 
exceeding our reading expectations.

Library Monitors’ Party

Our Years 5 and 6 Library Monitor volunteers celebrated their hard work and the end of the year with a party 
on Monday. The assistance they provide to the Library staff throughout the year – from manning the counter 
to shelving books – is invaluable. I offer my sincere thanks, and I wish the Year 6 boys well as they begin a new 
chapter in the Centenary Library next year.

Holiday Challenge

Year 5 boys have been challenged to take a photo of themselves reading a book over the holidays and email it to 
vicki.palmer@brisbanegrammar.com. Photos that are taken in Brisbane or exotic locations are most certainly 
welcome. Photos will be compiled in a display of reading role models for our 2020 Year 5s.

I hope all our boys have a safe, enjoyable break and read lots of books!

Vicki Palmer 
Teacher Librarian

mailto:vicki.palmer%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=Holiday%20Challenge%20Photo
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P&F Auxiliary
Connect – Care – Contribute

Booklists
If you missed Sequel Books’ ordering deadline for 2020 booklists, please call them on 3177 3331, and they will do 
their best to assist you.

Grammar Shop Opening Hours
The Grammar Shop will re-open a week before Term 1 starts. We will be open from 7.30am to 11.00am from 
Tuesday 21 to Thursday 23 January. On Friday 24 January, the Grammar Shop will only be open to students based 
outside of Brisbane. 

The Grammar Shop will re-open for general business on Tuesday 28 January. In Term 1, Grammar Shop opening 
hours will be increased. The Grammar Shop will be open from 7.30am to 11.00am every weekday, rather than 
closing at 9.00am on Tuesdays and Thursdays. We hope this consistency will make it easier for families to plan. 
Your feedback is welcome.

The Grammar Shop has been closed since Wednesday for stocktake, resulting in some disappointed families 
trying to make last-minute Grammar Shop purchases. We have listened to your feedback, and the Grammar Shop 
will remain open until the last day of 2020 Term 4 .

We look forward to seeing you in 2020.

Joanne Villiers 
P&F Auxiliary

The P&F Auxiliary is a subcommittee of the P&F Association that facilitates fundraising and fosters parent 
fellowship and the sense of strong community at Brisbane Grammar School. All profits are returned to the School 
to enhance the experience for students and families.
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BGS150 memorabilia
Light Dark Blue: 150 Years of Learning and Leadership at Brisbane Grammar School is available for purchase. The 
beautiful 500-page hardcover book updates the BGS story with previously untold anecdotes, rare photographs 
and illustrations. With a limited print run, it is sure to become a sought after collector’s item. Standard edition and 
limited editions are available.

Click here to order Light Dark Blue.

Click here to view all BGS150 memorabilia – limited stocks remain.

http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/sites/bgs150/Pages/Display-Memorabilia-Item.aspx?listid=19
http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/sites/bgs150/Pages/Display-Memorabilia-Item.aspx?listid=19
http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/sites/bgs150/Pages/Memorabilia.aspx
mailto:petrina.gilmore%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=Year%20Group%20Bursary


17BGS Newsletter  |  Community

BGS Cricket Camp
2020

For more information, please contact Director of Cricket Trevor Irvine

Email: trevor.irvine@brisbanegrammar.com 
Phone: (07) 3834 5337

BGS Cricketers (2020 Years 5 – 12) are invited to attend our annual Cricket Camp. The camp will be held at 
Northgate from 9.00am to 3.30pm on Monday 20 January – Wednesday 22 January 2020, ahead of the of 2020 GPS 
Cricket season’s commencement on Saturday 1 February. 

All boys are encouraged to attend. It is a wonderful opportunity to prepare for the GPS Cricket season, get 
excellent coaching and develop teamwork skills and strategies. 

Registration is essential and can be made via the below links:

Junior camp sign-on survey (2020 Years 5 – 7)
Senior camp sign-on survey (2020 Years 8 – 12)

Monday 20 January and Tuesday 21 January | Skills
These days will focus on technical, tactical and team organisation. Days will be split into two sessions:

• Junior boys (Years 5 – 7) will train from 9.00am – 12.00pm

• Senior boys (Years 8 – 12) will train from 12.30pm – 3.30pm

Junior cricketers will meet at Northgate’s canteen at 8.45am each morning and senior cricketers will meet at 
12.15pm. 

Boys must wear BGS sports uniform or cricket whites and bring a hat, sunscreen, water bottle, morning tea and 
lunch. Food and drink will not be available for purchase. Cold water and a muffin will be provided.

BGS busses will depart the School before each session and returning to the School at the completion of each 
session. Registration for bus transportation can be made through the sign-on survey above. 

Wednesday 22 January | Trial Matches | BGS v TSS
Trial matches against The Southport School will be held on the final day of camp at both TSS and Northgate. 
Details including team lists, venues, timings and travel arrangments will be announced at camp and posted to 
MyGrammar. 

Cost and Payment
The cost of the camp is $99 and includes all camp activities, BGS training shorts, cap, water bottle and specialist 
coaching during the program. Payment is due by Friday 3 January 2020 and can be paid to the following account:
Account Name: Brisbane Grammar School Special Activities 
BSB: 014-002 
Account: 364210017  
Reference: StudentID/CktCmp/Payer Initial and Surname (ie. 789123/CktCmp/J.Smith) 

mailto:rachelemery%40optusnet.com.au?subject=Year%207%20Casual%20Morning%20Tea
mailto:trevor.irvine%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=qmKn4E_3Okewhkzq77cfvXGAv5MdO2RGh4sUbLQlTkJUNFU1Wlg4UDY3VEFMQ0I0Q0I4VDhSRTBROS4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=qmKn4E_3Okewhkzq77cfvXGAv5MdO2RGh4sUbLQlTkJUREZFTkFBTFlEREM0WjFLUUkzRlc5MVBBNS4u
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2020

22 - 24 JANUARY 2020  
BGS POOL  

$150
CLICK HERE  

Includes Cap, T-Shirt, Swim/Gym 
Sessions and Breakfast Daily

SIGN ONThe clinic is open to all boys who are in Year 5, 6 & 7 at

BGS in 2020.  

The intensive swimming week is an excellent opportunity

for boys who are interested in trying out for the

Swimming Team and kick starting their preparations.  

 

It also gives any new boys coming into the BGS

community, a chance to familiarize themselves with the

school and some of the staff and students.  

The sessions will involve stroke technique work in the

pool, dry land training and race practice. Breakfast will be

provided for all the swimmers at 8.00am each morning.  

If there are any questions, please contact Mr. Matt Logan

– (07) 3834 5337.  

FOCUSING ON
TECHNIQUE, FITNESS
AND SPRINT SKILLS

CLICK HERE  
Registration closes 
13 January 2020

6.30AM - 8.30AM 
BGS INDOOR POOL

WHAT DO YOU NEED TO 
BRING? 

 
TOGS 

TOWEL 
GOGGLES 

 WATER BOTTLE 
P.E UNIFORM 

 JOGGERS

2020

22 - 24 JANUARY 2020  
BGS POOL  

$150
CLICK HERE  

Includes Cap, T-Shirt, Swim/Gym 
Sessions and Breakfast Daily

SIGN ONThe clinic is open to all boys who are in Year 5, 6 & 7 at

BGS in 2020.  

The intensive swimming week is an excellent opportunity

for boys who are interested in trying out for the

Swimming Team and kick starting their preparations.  

 

It also gives any new boys coming into the BGS

community, a chance to familiarize themselves with the

school and some of the staff and students.  

The sessions will involve stroke technique work in the

pool, dry land training and race practice. Breakfast will be

provided for all the swimmers at 8.00am each morning.  

If there are any questions, please contact Mr. Matt Logan

– (07) 3834 5337.  

FOCUSING ON
TECHNIQUE, FITNESS
AND SPRINT SKILLS

CLICK HERE  
Registration closes 
13 January 2020

6.30AM - 8.30AM 
BGS INDOOR POOL

WHAT DO YOU NEED TO 
BRING? 

 
TOGS 

TOWEL 
GOGGLES 

 WATER BOTTLE 
P.E UNIFORM 

 JOGGERS

2020

22 - 24 JANUARY 2020  
BGS POOL  

$150
CLICK HERE  

Includes Cap, T-Shirt, Swim/Gym 
Sessions and Breakfast Daily

SIGN ONThe clinic is open to all boys who are in Year 5, 6 & 7 at

BGS in 2020.  

The intensive swimming week is an excellent opportunity

for boys who are interested in trying out for the

Swimming Team and kick starting their preparations.  

 

It also gives any new boys coming into the BGS

community, a chance to familiarize themselves with the

school and some of the staff and students.  

The sessions will involve stroke technique work in the

pool, dry land training and race practice. Breakfast will be

provided for all the swimmers at 8.00am each morning.  

If there are any questions, please contact Mr. Matt Logan

– (07) 3834 5337.  

FOCUSING ON
TECHNIQUE, FITNESS
AND SPRINT SKILLS

CLICK HERE  
Registration closes 
13 January 2020

6.30AM - 8.30AM 
BGS INDOOR POOL

WHAT DO YOU NEED TO 
BRING? 

 
TOGS 

TOWEL 
GOGGLES 

 WATER BOTTLE 
P.E UNIFORM 

 JOGGERS

https://www.bgsswimshop.com.au/collections/camps
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/DSLS95J
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2020

20 - 22 JANUARY 2020 
KAWANA, SUNSHINE COAST 

$550
CLICK HERE 

SIGN ON

The camp is an essential part of preparation for boys who are interested in 
trying out for the 2020 GPS Swimming Team.

All swimmers in years 7-12 (in 2020) should be attending. The camp
will involve pool swimming, beach visits and a range of other
activities.  
 
The cost of the camp this year is $550; this includes 2 nights
accommodation, food, transport, activities and BGS Swimming
Uniform. Swimmers new to BGS Swimming will need to purchase the
BGS togs from the BGS uniform shop, to use for training throughout
the season. 
 
Please contact Mr. Matt Logan on 07 3834 5337 if you have any
questions or concerns.

FOCUSING ON
TECHNIQUE, FITNESS
AND SPRINT SKILLS

CLICK HERE  
CUT OFF 15 NOV 2019
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https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/SpecialActivitiesPayment/booking?UDS_ACTION=S1I&UDS_ACTION_DATA=EFtQAjNCUXROL1AGQ0JDDFhQQnRPW0UbWTNCWwMwVjd-MlBc
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/6Y83X69
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ICT Knowledge Base Article 
  

  5/11/2019 

Making Fee Payments via MyGrammar 
 
The MyGrammar portal provides access to a range of online services, including the ability to make fee 
payments and access financial details, such as fee statements and previous transactions, in relation to your 
son’s enrolment. 
 
 
Log On To MyGrammar 
Log on to MyGrammar at https://intranet.brisbanegrammar.com 
 
Click on the Accounts button on the right side of the page. 
 
 
 
Or click on MyStudent > Accounts. 
 
 
 
 
Using the Finance System 
 
The system will open on the Finance tab. 
 
 
The page defaults to the Receipt and Statement History tab.  
 
 
 
There is a summary at the  
top of the page.  
 
 
 
 
 
You will see a history of your financial transactions.  
 
 
 
 
Click on a PDF icon to view a Receipt or Statement.  
 
 
 

Making a Payment  
Click on the Make a Payment button on the Finance page.  
 
or 
 
Click on the Finance tab. 
 Select the Make an Account Payment option from the menu. 
 
 
A form will appear that lets you specify how much you wish to pay.  
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Amount To Pay 
The Payment Amount will default to the Total Amount Owing.  
You can override this amount by typing another amount in the space provided. 
 

 
After entering the required information click on the Next button. 
 
 
Choose a card option for payment.  

 
 
 
New Card 
For new cards, enter your card details.  
 
 
 
 
If you want to save your card details for future transactions  
select the Save Details for Next Time option.  
 
 
 
Click on Pay Now when you have completed entering/checking your card details.  
 
 
Stored Cards 
 
Click on Select to use the relevant credit card.  
 
 
Manage Stored Cards 
You can store multiple card details in this section.  
 
Click on the New Payment Option button and enter the details for a new or additional card.  
 
Edit or delete a stored card, or add cards, by clicking on the Edit or Delete buttons next to the relevant card.  
 
Click on Save.  
 
 
Pending Status for New Cards 
 
The card details will be in a Pending status until it is verified through a nightly process.  
In the meantime, you can use the stored card for payment.  
The page shows the status updates for a stored card and allows you to use a new or existing stored card. 
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